
 BOROUGH OF BRADDOCK HILLS 

MINUTES 

CONTINUATION OF REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

December 18, 2018 

 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Continuation of meeting began with Mr. Evans leading the Pledge of Allegiance at 5:05 

p.m.  

 

CALLING OF THE ROLL 

Council Present:  Mr. Evans, President; Mr. Ursiny, Vice President; Ms. Bolton; Ms. 

Kvorjak 

Others Present:   Mr. Brown, Jr., Mayor; Robert Garvin, Solicitor; Cheryl Sorrentino,  

 Manager 

 

 

1. REPORT OF BOROUGH COMMITTEES 

 
A. PUBLIC SAFETY – CHAIRPERSON URSINY 

Motion to adopt Resolution 8 of 2018 authorizing the entry into an agreement 

with Police Chief Dean Helinski effective January 1, 2019 through December 

31, 2021 in the form and content attached to Resolution 8 of 2018 as Exhibit 

“A”.  

Motion – Mr. Ursiny 

   Seconded – Ms. Bolton 

   Roll Call Vote – Unanimous – Carried 

 

Motion to adopt Resolution 9 of 2018 authorizing the entry into a Collective 

Bargaining Agreement with the Braddock Hills Police Association effective 

January 1, 2019 through December 31, 2021 in the form and content attached 

to Resolution 9 of 2018 as Exhibit “A”. 

Motion – Mr. Ursiny 

   Seconded – Ms. Kvorjak 

   Roll Call Vote – Unanimous – Carried 

 

Motion to hire Brian Armstrong as part-time patrol officer with Braddock 

Hills Police Department as per current contract rates 

Motion – Mr. Ursiny 

   Seconded – Ms. Bolton 

   Roll Call Vote – Unanimous – Carried 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

B. PUBLIC WORKS – CHAIRPERSON GAMBINO 
Motion to adopt Resolution 10 of 2018 authorizing the entry into a Collective 

Bargaining Agreement with Teamster Local 205 effective January 1, 2019 

through December 31, 2021 in the form and content attached to Resolution 10 

of 2018 as Exhibit “A”. 

Motion – Mr. Ursiny 

   Seconded – Ms. Bolton 

   Roll Call Vote – Unanimous – Carried 

 

2. OLD BUSINESS 

No report. 

 

3. NEW BUSINESS 

Ms. Bolton stated that she attended a meeting about Earned Income Tax and it will be 

lowered. Also, the state may take over the tax, but she is not sure yet.  

 

Ms. Kvorjak stated that she spoke with Mr. Ursiny and had an idea regarding the use 

of the property located at 1001 Brinton Road. She said they talked about the building 

becoming a training center for police departments in the area and rent space to other 

organizations.  

Mr. Ursiny stated that their first step will be to speak with State representatives to 

present a potential use for the building. He noted that it was just an idea and open for 

dialogue.  

They further discussed their ideas to council.  

 

 

4. ADJOURNMENT OF THE MEETING TO THE CALL OF THE CHAIR  

Meeting adjourned the meeting at 5:25 p.m. 


